
NEVADA  PAINT  HORSE  CLUB  NEWSLETTER - MARCH  2006 
Here it is the 1st day of March and the weather man says “gonna snow and be 

cold.”  No wonder the horses are confused.  Today was warm & sunny and one might 
think spring was just around the corner.  The fact is no one knows “which” corner. 
 

The awards banquet held on the 19th of February was well attended and all the 
feedback that I have gotten was that the food was the best we’ve ever had.  Personally, the 
chocolate covered strawberries were all there needed to be!!  YUM!!  The construction was 
not supposed to start until after our banquet but the powers that be decided to get a head 
start.  Most people were great about the facility but there are always a few that no matter 
what one did it just wouldn’t be right.  So to those of you that were not happy, all we can 
say is sorry, and next year we hope to be bigger and better.  And to the person who stole 
the lamp off the table all that needs to be said is its people like you that NPHC could do 
without.  That lamp belonged to the Fandango Casino and just because you liked it does 
not make it right to walk out the door with it.  We have been told it was a male, dark hair 
and young.  Several people noticed him taking the lamp but did not know he was stealing it.  
So if you know anything about this or can supply us with a name, please do.  Call Shirley at 
775-267-2668 evenings or Sharon at 775-867-3154. 
 

Sheila Plimpton still has a few horses for sale.  Broodmares in foal, as well as a few 
young horses.  Take your pick for $1000.00.  Call 530-253-1008. 
 

Our condolences to Gina Martinez on the loss of her breed stock mare “Native 
Rain” and to the Ruby family who lost their breed stock mare “Zips Fancy Victory”.  
Both were outstanding mares and nothing can make the loss easier. 
 

Dave Roush reported that he has a paint baby on the ground.  Be sure and let me 
know when your foals are born so I can put it in the newsletter. 
 
  In this newsletter you will find the complete AND updated rules for NSCC.  Please 
read them carefully and if you feel that you can meet this agenda, fill out a nomination 
form on each horse and send it along with the appropriate fees to Sandi Young. 
 
 A big THANK YOU to Becky Goodwin for the 2006 NPHC Membership 
Directory.  A lot of work goes into this book each year and we appreciate the time and 
effort Becky has put into this year’s book. 
 

NPHC Board of Directors Meeting: 
A short meeting was held following the awards banquet.  The main item of business was a 
letter received from Zone 2 Western Regional asking for our support of the show, which is 
just that.  Additionally they requested any monetary sponsorship that we might want to do.  
Because Zone 2 owes & has owed the NPHC $2000.00 from several years ago, all board 
members agreed that we should not send them any money.  However, if they would like to 
put us on the sponsor list and deduct $350.00 from what they owe us, that would be most 
wonderful and their balance due us would be $1650.00 
The members of the board were contacted on March 1st and a phone poll was taken on the 
issue of paying our point keeper Sandi Young.  There was a majority vote to pay her 
$200.00 or $50.00 per show, which becomes effective for the 2006 show season.  



NSCC MEETING FEBRUARY 19TH 2006  CARSON CITY, NEVADA 
 
Members Present:  David, Shirley and Kerri Ruby,  Dave Roush, Buck and Carol Brown, 
Todd and Becky Goodwin, Marc Bingham, Sandi Young, Sandy McManus, Sherri Gibb, 
Pam Giovanetti, Carol Pchelkin, and Christine Boehle. 
 
A proposal from Tom Sanders and the ENPHC club to pay a flat fee of $800.00 for the 
approval of the ENPHC show to be held in Las Vegas met no opposition.  The body voted 
for 2006 that to qualify for awards, a nominated horse must be shown under 12 Judges but 
all 22 Judges sponsored by NPHC and ENPHC will count towards awards.  Owners of 
nominated horses must still be a member of one of the 2 above-mentioned clubs.  Owners 
will be responsible for sending in their show bill/receipt from the Las Vegas show only and 
must be received within 10 days of the shows conclusion.  A complete set of rules will be 
sent to all members as nominations are received. 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

A profile of our 2005 Most Appreciated Members – Roy and Carol Bock 

The couple in the office for the NPHC shows have a life away from the shows 
that doesn’t include horses.  Although they both like horses, they don’t own any.  They 
do have two large dogs and several cats.  Roy and Carol have been married for 15 years 
(16 in June, 2006) and they enjoy being together, even if they are working.  They share 
a love for children.  They have three children of their own, as well as many others who 
think of them as Mom and Dad.   

In the regular world, Carol is a graduate of the University of Nevada – Reno.  
She is a certified Elementary School Teacher and also serves as an interpreter for the 
deaf.  Roy is an Elementary Education Instructional Assistant who currently works as a 
Behavior Management Specialist with an Autistic child in fifth grade.  Roy also works 
before and after school on a bus and is a student advisor at the high school. 

Both Roy and Carol love to learn new things.  They enjoy relaxing and playing 
together.  Last year in Ely, NV they had a chance to operate the Steam Engine on the 
railroad and took the Ghost Train from Ely out to Ruth and then back to Ely.  Roy was 
a contestant on Wheel-Of-Fortune in 1999. 

Roy enjoys collecting toy trains of all sizes, but he really likes Lionel.  He enjoys 
cooking, gardening, reading, computers, digital photography and teaching.  Carol is 
actively involved in her church and a girl’s group called Missionettes.  She also enjoys 
crafts of all kinds; including scrapbooking, rubber stamping, painting, woodworking, 
and her newest interest in Hardanger – a type of Norwegian needlework. 

Roy is still recovering from his severe illness in October 2004 and he’s recently 
undergone more tests to make sure he is okay.  The recent loss of both his Mother and 
Grandmother are not helping matters any.  Both Roy and Carol appreciate the calls, 
cards, letters, and emails that they have received from everyone.  

 



NEVADA STATE PAINT HORSE COORDINATING COMMITTEE 
NSCC GUIDELINES 2006 

THE SILVER STATE PAINT HORSE CLUB IS NO LONGER A MEMBER CLUB 
OF THE NSCC. NO SHOWS SPONSORED BY SSPHC WILL BE APPROVED NOR 
WILL ANY POINTS BE ACCEPTED FROM THEIR SHOWS. 

It is the clubs responsibility to have the show secretary send a complete copy of results 
to the NSCC point keeper so that points for awards can be processed. 

EXCEPTION: It will be the owners/exhibitors responsibility to send in their show 
bill/receipt from the Eastern Nevada Paint Horse Club 4 Judge which will be held in Las 
Vegas the end of October 2006. This must be received by the point keeper within 10 days 
after the show ends. The SSPHC portion of the show is not approved and does not count 
for points. The 10 days to get your points in will start counting down after the ENPHC 
portion of the show is concluded.  

Any individual will be recognized as a member of NSCC upon nominating a horse and 
becoming a member of ENPHC or NPHC. 

NSCC STATE AWARDS PROGRAM YEAR END AWARDS 

Eligibility: 

1. All horses must be registered with APHA. Weanlings may show as pending but a 
copy of said weanlings registration papers must be submitted to the point keeper by 
Nov. 1st of the current year or owner could be deemed not eligible due to failure to 
comply with rules.  

2. Owner must be a current paid member in good standings with ENPHC or NPHC. 

3. All outstanding debts must be paid before October 31 of the current year. Failure to 
do so will result in the loss of any pending awards. 

4. To be eligible for awards, a horse must be nominated and the $10.00 per horse paid 
by April 29th. Horses must show under 12 judges out of the 22 approved judges/shows. 
( Clarification: Horse must "qualify" in any given class under 12 judges. However, all 
judges/shows will count once you have qualified in any said class under 12 judges. 
ONLY classes in which horse has "qualified" will be totaled for ANY special awards 
listed below under Special Awards. 

5. Horse must have accumulated a total of 6 points to qualify for any class awards. 

If you have met the 12 judge requirement but have failed to accumulate at least 6 
points, the horse will be disqualified. This pertains to Special Awards also. 

 



Youth/Amateur/Novice Amateur 

1. Points will be tallied on the basis of one horse/one rider combination for all awards. 

2. Amateur/Novice Amateur must have a current APHA Amateur/Novice Amateur 
Card or apply for one from show secretary. 

Shows approved for 2006 Year End Awards 

April 29.......Eastern Nevada PHC.......2 Judge Ely 

June 2 & 3.......Nevada Paint Horse Club.......4 Judge Fallon 

July 8.......Eastern Nevada PHC.......2 Judge Ely 

July 28 & 29.......Nevada PHC.......2 Judge Fallon 

August 25 & 26.......Nevada PHC.......4 Judge Fallon 

September 9th...ENPHC.....2 Judge..Ely 

Sept 29 & 30.......Nevada PHC.......2 Judge Fallon 

Oct 24-29.......ENPHC.......4 Judge Las Vegas 

(exact days ENPHC classes to be held unknown at this time) 

Awards 

Awards will be given to the top 3 horses in all classes where horses have met the 
qualification rules.  

SPECIAL AWARDS 

High Point Stallion High Point Mare High Point Gelding 

High Point Amateur High Point Novice Hi Pt Youth 13 & under 

Sr. Performance Horse Jr. Performance Horse Hi Pt Youth 14-18 

Hi Point Novice Youth Awards to all lead line 

To qualify for special awards listed above, horses must show in 2 categories of 
performance as listed in the current APHA rule book. Open to show in open; youth in 
youth; Amateur in Amateur, Novice Amateur and Novice Youth in specified classes. 

If you need a point tabulation charts to track your own points, there is one in the NPHC 
2006 Directory and also one located in the 2006 California Paint Horse Directory. 



Sharon Avery, Secretary    Revised and Updated February 25, 2006 


